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Overview of 2/11/14 meeting with Dr. Pat McDermott, Vice Provost for Faculty Affairs  [Please see separate summary of meeting for greater detail.]

Dr. McCann opened by highlighting Dr. McDermott’s careful distinction between policies, which are restrictive, and practices, which are flexible.  And she emphasized the importance of a nuanced understanding of how each functions and the ways one can balance the other.  For this reason, the task force should consider the range of policies and practices on campus as we determine the recommendations we will make in our final report.  We should also consider whether we should suggest when, where, and how practice may be turned into policy with regard to interdisciplinary activities, and where policy might be too constraining.  Dr. McDermott also encouraged us to explore the variety of potential institutional structures to provide visibility and voice for interdisciplinarity on campus, structures that will allow us to acknowledge, protect, and foster our interdisciplinary activities over time and once this task force has disbanded.  

Another task force member who attended the meeting mentioned Dr. McDermott’s emphasis on the lack of policy and importance of practice in the evolution of interdisciplinarity at UMBC.  Practice has allowed interdisciplinary activities to gain traction and move forward.  Dr. McDermott further stated that we have an opportunity to position UMBC as an exemplar of interdisciplinarity within USM.

Dr. McDermott holds an interdisciplinary Ph.D., yet she had not considered some of the questions discussed in our meeting with her.  This highlights the importance of the work of the task force for providing the UMBC community with an opportunity to get beneath what we think we know about interdisciplinarity at UMBC to uncover the true structure and function of our research and teaching across disciplinary boundaries.

Dr. McDermott also mentioned the importance of Dr. Steiner’s new initiatives for greater internal recognition through awards for Assistant Professors, for collaborations, and for the development of an internal strategy for national and prestigious awards.

Dr. McDermott did not speak specifically about awards for interdisciplinarity and collaborations.  However, Dr. McCann suggested this could be something to consider for our final recommendations.

Developing a set of questions for upcoming meetings with Department Chairs

Reviewing the questions for Department Chairs led to a discussion where several significant points were raised.  We discussed the importance of considering the role of Assistant Professors around interdisciplinarity, particularly regarding the potential move by the university toward cluster hiring.  We should consider how the work of cluster hires will be valued, recognized, and rewarded, as well as the challenges of working collaboratively and across departments.  There was specific discussion about how to make interdisciplinary boundary-crossing work more visible, particularly in light of the disciplinary language of the faculty handbook and promotion and tenure procedures.  Another task force member mentioned the need to avoid the perception that outside funding is an expectation for faculty in light of the existing culture where the NIH and NSF definitions of interdisciplinarity make external funding the norm for collaborative efforts.  For this reason, we will want to give careful consideration to the language we use when crafting our recommendations.

This was followed by a brief discussion about the document Rachel distributed on the variety of definitions of interdisciplinarity we have gathered thus far.  It was suggested that, although the definitions are culturally specific, they are quite similar.  

Overview of meeting on 2/20/14 with Dr. Scott Casper, Dean of CAHSS  [Please see separate summary of meeting for greater detail.]

Dr. Schumacher provided an overview of the meeting with Dean Casper. 

Dean Casper remarked that interdisciplinarity is in the DNA of the CAHSS; it is part of who we are and what we do.

The Dean is in a process of thinking about how the College tells its story.  He feels interdisciplinarity should be a large piece of this story.  Additionally, he wants to look more closely at the variety of interdisciplinary curricula across departments and programs within the College as we come to a greater understanding of our strengths and how we may better incorporate them within our story-telling.  

The Dean pointed to the Centers as the birthplace of several interdisciplinary collaborations.  As faculty from across campus come together within Center steering committees, their conversations often incubate collaborations. 

When discussing affiliate faculty appointments, Dean Casper mentioned that many of these appointments have grown out of our interdisciplinary programs.  

This statement led to a discussion among task force members about affiliate faculty appointments, in particular their purpose, their benefits to faculty members, the challenges faced by Department Chairs who must negotiate workload reports for faculty teaching outside their home departments, and the challenges these appointments present within the Centers.  

Dr. McCann stated that we may need to consider a layering of our recommendations in the final task force report, taking into account the local environment at the program and department level as well as the larger environment across units and within university-wide structures.

Dr. Steiner’s report on his meeting with the Center Directors

Dr. Steiner provided a brief overview of the meeting he held earlier in the day with seven of the Center Directors.  He used a modified version of the questions we developed for the Deans to open the discussion.  Additionally, they looked at the document Rachel prepared with definitions of interdisciplinarity.  

The Center Directors reported agreement with these definitions and no significant boundaries on campus for doing interdisciplinary work.  However, there are several details around the smooth functioning of collaborative efforts that cause frustration, such as the IT structure for routing collaborative grant proposals across multiple departments.  The Directors are also concerned with the process for cluster hiring and how it may impact the promotion and tenure procedures regarding interdisciplinary initiatives.  The complexity for negotiating these details places an undue burden on those seeking collaborative and interdisciplinary opportunities.  The Directors also mentioned the challenge of identifying potential affiliations with departments for their research faculty.   

The Center Directors listed seed grants that support graduate students who work across departments as their most valuable tool.  These grants make faculty collaborations workable.  

The task force then discussed the importance of carefully crafting the workload procedures resulting from these seed grants to protect faculty collaborators and their graduate students from having to meet multiple sets of expectations.

Work plan and work group tasks

Dr. McCann stated that the timeline for the University’s strategic planning initiative has moved beyond the original December 15th deadline to at least February 15, 2015.  Since we are mirroring their timeline, this will allow our task force additional time to consider our recommendations and develop our final report.  

Dr. McCann said there would be explicit linkages between our task force and several of the strategic planning strategy groups, as task force members take on roles as co-chairs of strategy groups.  These individuals will be involved with the environmental scans OIR will be completing for the strategy groups.  We could think about how interdisciplinarity may be included in these scans.  

We then looked at the draft of questions prepared for our upcoming meetings with Department Chairs across campus.  A few suggestions were made for greater brevity and clarity.  

Within this discussion, a concern was raised about the difficulty experienced by faculty members who work in collaborative and interdisciplinary ways, as they must teach themselves to be conversant in multiple fields of study.  Team-teaching may also demand greater time commitment than teaching alone, even though these arrangements only count for half a course within the faculty workload.  It was asked: Are there inherent impediments to interdisciplinary work?  Do these activities raise the bar for faculty without also providing recognition to match their expectations?  The workload is greater in interdisciplinary work, but the recognition remains largely invisible.

A concern was also raised about how Department Chairs are to account in their workload reports for their faculty members who advise INDS students in their capstone projects.  Part of the challenge results from the fact that INDS does not have a College home, instead reporting directly to Dean Lee of UAA.  Faculty and Department Chairs are left without a clear and standardized process for their collaboration with INDS. Dr. McCann observed that part of our work will be to take account of how departments, as organizations, benefit or not when their faculty are involved in interdisciplinary activities.

Dr. Freeland mentioned that, as the new Director for INDS, he is working with Dean Lee to explore models for better structuring these relationships to serve the needs of faculty members and Department Chairs. 

Dr. McCann suggested we set up a meeting between our Curriculum & Pedagogy work group and Dean Lee following spring break to devote time to this important discussion. She also mentioned Dean Casper’s task for the C&P work group: To consider what support for interdisciplinary work would look like.  Dean Lee suggested we also discuss academic learning communities.  

A question was raised as to whether we should set up meetings with undergraduate and graduate program directors.  The C&P work group will consider this question as they identify other constituents we should contact across campus as we develop our inventory.

Plans for our April full task force meeting

We determined that at our April meeting we will:

· Revisit our charge, assess our progress, and identify the gaps.  
· Devote time to developing the inventory the Provost will send to Department Chairs.  
· Discuss the type of report we will write and begin to identify section headings and other elements for the report.  We can begin this process by going back through our meeting summaries to identify and then refine the obvious recommendations that have grown from our group discussions and meetings with campus leaders.
We will set our next full task force meeting for early April.

